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October 29, 2015
To all residents of Sky Lakes Water Supply Corporation

As part of our commitment to provide high quality and safe drinking water, we conduct many
water tests each year. TCEQ requires us to test for Lead and Copper once every three years.
This test requires taking samples from inside our residents’ homes. This year five homeowners
collected samples. One of these samples came back from the lab with a higher lead content than

TCEQ’s threshold of 15 ppb (part per billion) or (.0215 m/1.)

Per TCEQ requirements, we are enclosing a copy of TCEQ Publication of Lead in Drinking
Water for your information.

You may be wondering how this affects your drinking water. Please note that only one of the
samples from the five homes tested came back higher than normal. We are quite confident that
this is a local problem limited to the home where the sample was collected. There are, however,
steps that we as a Public Water System must take to ensure that all drinking water in all homes is
within the acceptable levels of lead.

These steps include twice a year monitoring and increasing our sample sites from the five
original ones to 10 residences. The next testing will be in February, 2016. There are other steps
that will be taken; including Entry Point Water Quality Parameter Monitoring. However, this
monitoring is done by our operator. We will keep you informed with regards to the water quality

testing and the results.

If you have further questions, please do not hesitate to call.

Judith A. Parks




